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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

) 
In the Matter of Missouri-American Water ) 
Company for a Certificate of Convenience ) 
and Necessity Authorizing it to Install,   ) 
Own, Acquire, Construct, Operate, Control, )  File No. WA-2022-0311 
Manage and Maintain and Water System ) 
and Sewer System in and around the  ) 
City of Stewartsville, Missouri   ) 
 

STAFF’S REQUEST FOR A DEADLINE EXTENSION 
FOR STAFF RECOMMENDATION  

 
COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by 

and through counsel, and requests a second extension of the deadline extension for 

its recommendation.  It states as follows:  

On May 10, 2022,1 Missouri-American Water Company (MAWC) filed an 

application seeking a certificate of convenience and necessity (CCN) and authority to 

acquire a water and sewer system in and around the City of Stewartsville, Missouri, 

located in DeKalb and Clinton Counties.  The Commission directed Staff to file a 

recommendation or deadline extension request no later than June 27. Staff filed an 

extension request on June 24 asking for an additional 90 days.  The Commission granted 

the requested 90-extension and ordered Staff to submit its recommendation no later than 

September 26.   

Staff and MAWC have been working together to revise the requested service area.  

A compromise has been reached, but Staff and the company need a small extension to 

complete the work.  MAWC has agreed to a 15-day extension. 

 

                                            
1 All date references will be to 2022 unless otherwise stated.   
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WHEREFORE, the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, with MAWC’s 

agreement, respectfully asks that the Commission issue its order extending the deadline 

for Staff’s recommendation to no later than October 11, 2022; and for such other and 

further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. 

Respectfully submitted,  

/s/ Paul T. Graham  
Missouri Bar #30416 
Senior Staff Counsel  
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission  
P.O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, Mo 65102-0360  
(573) 522-8459 
Paul.graham@psc.mo.gov 

 
 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

The undersigned by his signature below certifies that the foregoing pleading was 
served upon all counsel of record on September 26, 2022 by electronic filing in EFIS, 
electronic mail, hand-delivery, or U.S. postage prepaid. 

 
      /s/ Paul T. Graham 
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